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Meeting Minutes 
	Meeting:
	Operational Group, National Renal Transplant Leadership Team 

	Location: 
	Via Teleconference 

	Date :
	Friday 9 September 2016

	Time :
	2pm to 3pm

	Chair :
	Nick Cross, Clinical Director, National Renal Transplant Service

	Present:


	Nick Cross, Tricia Casey, Ian Dittmer, Chris Hoar, John Irvine, Philip Matheson, John Schollum, Kaye Hudson, Kristin Wilson, Stephen Munn, Dale Gommans (NRTS Analyst), Dilip Naik, Annette Pack 

	Apologies
	Justin Roake


	Item
	Discussion
	Actions

	1. Welcome 
(Nick Cross)
	The chair welcomed all members to the meeting.

	

	2. Minutes from previous meeting
    
	The minutes of the meeting of 29 July 2016 were accepted as a true and correct record.  (John I/Ian)

	

	3. Monthly Living Kidney Donor Numbers – ANZDATA report
	The NRTLT reviewed a mock-up of the July 2016 NZ Live Kidney Donations monthly report that will be provided by ANZDATA on an ongoing basis.  The aim is to provide transplant units with real-time reporting of transplants.
It was noted that currently there are issues with the accuracy of the data in the report as, currently, figures and any corrections are not provided to ANZDATA straight away.
The group agreed that categorising recipients by DHB of Domicile was best when reporting transplants to ANZDATA.

	Change reporting to DHB of Domicile (Ian)

Engage with ANZDATA regarding data accuracy and change to DHB of Domicile (Nick)



	4. Survival probability scoring system revamp
	The following options were suggested for reviewing the survival probability scoring system:
1.  Keep the current scoring scheme including review of individual cases where listing was supported by the referring nephrologist and transplant centre but score was too low.

2. Use of some other criteria to restrict access to the waitlist, i.e age.

3. Opening it up and having more people on waitlist – not restricting on basis of score.
Decision:  It was favoured to keep the current scoring scheme with the exception of changing allocation to prevent allocation of young donor kidneys (e.g. under 30) to patients over some age (e.g. 50). Further discussion is to be held at the strategic group meeting in November.

	Feedback to Nick any further comments and changes (All)

Draft changes to scoring system for NRTLT Strategic Group meeting in November (Nick)
Obtain United States KDRI information from Peter Stock and send to Nick (Ian)

Email centres advising of possible changes and request feedback (Nick)


	5.  Allocation of kidneys damaged at retrieval

	Currently, kidneys damaged at retrieval, but still usable, are occasionally kept by Auckland and transplanted locally with the paired (non-injured) kidney being shipped to a second centre (where the allocation is to two recipients from Auckland and a second centre), in an attempt to reduce the risk of technical failure.  An update to the Kidney Allocation Scheme Protocol was requested.
The group considered that further discussion would be required before a decision is made. 
	Discuss with Justin his thoughts on the possibility of surgeon keeping a kidney that has been damaged on retrieval and email to group requesting further feedback (Nick)

Add decision to Allocation Scheme (Nick) 

	6. Deceased donor info disclosure guidelines
	Item not discussed.  To be added to next meeting agenda.
	Disseminate amended guidelines document to group for review and further feedback (Nick)

	7. QIM 3-5 Pilot progress
	This reports the patients that are currently on dialysis and whether they have had an assessment for transplant.
Pilot data from Counties Manukau has come in, not MidCentral as yet.
A report is being developed and will be presented at the Donor Liaison Coordinators Study Day.


	Send copy of report to NRTLT (Nick)


	8. Meeting close
	Meeting closed at 2.40pm.  
	


	Open Actions – Operational Group

	Meeting date
	Item #
	Description
	Lead
	Status

	29/07/16
	11.
	Amend draft policy for ODNZ release of recipient and donor information with NRTLT changes and disseminate for further feedback
	Nick Cross
	

	09/09/16
	3.
	Change reporting to “DHB of Domicile”

Engage with ANZDATA regarding data accuracy and change to DHB of Domicile
	Ian Dittmer

Nick Cross
	Done- Email sent to ANZDATA, will ask them again in a few months to see if the data are better


	09/09/16
	4.
	Feedback to Nick any further comments and changes 

Draft changes to scoring system for NRTLT Strategic Group meeting in November 

Obtain United States KDRI information from Peter Stock and send to Nick (Ian)

Email centres advising of possible changes and request feedback 
	All

Nick Cross

Ian Dittmer

Nick Cross
	

	09/09/16
	5.
	Discuss with Justin his thoughts on the possibility of surgeon keeping a kidney that has been damaged on retrieval and email to group requesting further feedback 

Add decision to Allocation Scheme, for agreement at strategic meeting
	Nick

Nick
	

	09/09/16
	7.
	Disseminate QIM 3-5 Pilot data report to NRTLT
	Nick/Dale
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